Center Township
Board of Supervisors
September 13, 2022

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at
7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice

Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. No visitors were present.

Dan made a motion to approve the minutes of the August business meeting as read. Paul seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bill payments as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

No engineering report was given. The code enforcement report stated that citations to two companies for
overweight vehicles on unbonded roads had been re-filed.

The October Clean Up Days are scheduled for October 6, 7 and 8. Times were set at 8:00 to 4:00 on Thursday
and Friday and 8:00 to 2:00 on Saturday. Tires will be accepted for $3 each and electronics will still be accepted.

The second tranche of the American Rescue Plan funding was received in the amount of $61,057.59. It was
agreed to transfer all of the ARP funds into the Sewer Fund Money Market Account.

Employee Jordan Cooke obtained his Class A CDL license in July. As stated in the February minutes when
Jordan was hired, his hourly wage was increased effective July 17" from $17.00 to $21.50 per hour. Paul made a
motion to approve the wage increase and Dan seconded with the motion being carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to advertise for bids for a rotary cutter with one bat wing. The bids will be accepted
until noon on October 11™, at which time they will be opened and read. Dan seconded and the motion was carried

unanimously.

The stone has been received and stockpiled for the next phase of flex base paving scheduled to take place the last
week of September.

Morgan Excavating is currently working on Woods Road and upon completion they will start on Oak Road.

A new air conditioning unit was installed at the office and the compressor locked up on the old unit. Some of the
ductwork also had to be replaced as the old was damaged.

Tree trimming was recently completed on Hopewell Ridge Road by Penn Line Tree Service.
The second round of road bank mowing is currently under way.
Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.
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